The Friends of Osterley Park

A Supporters Group for the National Trust

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 16TH MAY 2007 IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  All members of the Committee, except Michelle Cooper, and 34 members.

The Chairman, Ian Conacher, welcomed everyone to the meeting. He said that an invitation had been received from Mr. Howard to visit The Old Farmhouse in Osterley Park on Sunday, 17th June at 2.30 p.m. to look at the garden and the ground floor of the house.  

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. Apologies had been received from Patricia Barrett and Michelle Cooper.

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 3RD MAY 2006
2.1. The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
3.1. This had been circulated in the Spring 2007 newsletter.  The Chairman led the meeting through his report.  2006 had been a year of mixed fortunes for the Friends.  One of the high spots had been Jim Tickle’s programme of trips and a tour.  The holiday in Cornwall had been fully booked within days of being advertised and the day trips had been well supported.  Thanks were due to Jim Tickle for the time and effort he had put into the organisation of the programme over some 15 years.  Careful planning had resulted in a surplus for the Trust.  It was not intended, however, that the trips should be a means of fundraising.  

3.2. Another source of income had been the 100 Club which had provided some ₤800 for the Trust, with a similar amount distributed as prizes in the four quarterly draws.  Thanks were due to Ron Piper who had organised the draws for many years, keeping records up-to-date and making sure that the numbers in the bag corresponded to those on the membership list.  

3.3. Stalls on Osterley Day had been well supported and made a useful contribution to funds.  Gratitude was expressed to those who contributed gifts for the stalls, and particularly to those who erected and staffed them during the heat of the day.  

3.4. The winter lectures had been reasonably well attended, although numbers were down and the format and publicity might have to be reconsidered for future years.

3.5. During the year no major donations had been made to the Trust.  Contributions were made for regular items: paying for materials for the Garden Volunteers growing flowers for the displays in the House, repairs to the battery vehicle for less mobile visitors, welcome leaflets and newsletters for the National Trust.  A donation was also made for the purchase of a litter picking device.  Last year a number of more substantial donations had been made: bicycles for the wardens, leaf-sweeper and for repairs to park benches, the jazz band on Osterley Day and Minuet Dancers.  

3.6. The Friends had been sorry to lose Paul Lucas as Honorary Treasurer in July.  Since then the Chairman had been acting as Treasurer.  He had had an offer of temporary help with the book-keeping, but a permanent replacement was still being sought.  There had been a most welcome offer of help with the newsletter production, but a Speaker Secretary was still required.  

3.7. Thanks were due to the Committee members for their support throughout the year.  The Chairman was concerned about the future and particularly about the lack of a Treasurer, as he could not continue to hold the two positions.  

3.8. There was a vote of thanks to Harold Rogers who had been acting as Accounts Examiner for many years.  He had performed a very valuable service.

4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS – YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2006
4.1. It was noted that income from the 100 Club was similar to that in 2005, but income from winter lectures was down.  The London walks organised by Doris Sherwood made ₤111.  She had made a valuable contribution to the Friends’ finances over the years; the exercise had raised ₤1,942.01.  

4.2. With reference to income from trips, Jim Tickle felt that some of the money had been left over from the previous year, specifically from the tour, as the venue had been slow in finalising the accounts.  

4.3. Osterley Day had raised ₤656.  There was miscellaneous income of ₤34.

4.4. There was some ₤515 in memory of the late Tom Folley and some ₤150 in memory of Pat Head.  These sums had been paid over to the National Trust.  

4.5. With reference to expenditure, donations to the National Trust included materials for flowers growers ₤757, repairs to battery vehicles ₤314, welcome leaflets and newsletters ₤1,389 and litter pickers ₤186, a total of ₤2,647.66.  Other expenditure included the Friends’ newsletter ₤705, Friends’ leaflets ₤110 and postage ₤135.  There had been ₤100 collected in memory of Mrs. Eileen Moores which had been paid over to the National Trust and a tree had been planted.  Total assets at 31st December 2005 amounted to ₤5,840.88; this plus the excess of income over expenditure for 2006 amounting to ₤2,695.88 and deposit account interest of ₤15.51 gave total assets as at 31st December 2006 of ₤8,552.27.  

4.6. Harold Rogers confirmed the statements made by the Chairman.  It had been a very successful year for the Friends.  Income was considerably more than the previous year.  He hoped that there would be a volunteer for a Treasurer.  It was wrong for the Chairman to carry out both his work and that of the Treasurer.  

4.7. The accounts were adopted, nem con.

4.8. The Chairman raised the question of Corporation Tax.  The Friends had been informed by the National Trust that volunteer groups were liable to Corporation Tax on their profits.  He was exploring with the National Trust whether it would be advisable to register each Friends’ group as independent charities, in order not to be liable to Corporation Tax in the future.  

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE
5.1. The Chairman said that there had been success in obtaining a volunteer to take over the newsletter editorship, Mrs. Wei Hei Kipling.  She had met with the Chairman, John and Patricia James and it was recommended that she be elected to the post of Newsletter Editor.  All current Committee members were willing to stand for re-election.  The following were elected, nem con:

Chairman


Ian Conacher

Hon. Treasurer

Vacant

Membership Secretary
John James

Minute Secretary
Patricia James

Newsletter Editor
Wei Hei Kipling

Committee Members 
Margaret Friday, Joan Mound, 

John Stacey and Jim Tickle

6. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. This work had been carried out for several years by Harold Rogers, who had now decided to retire.  Patricia Barrett had volunteered, and she was appointed nem con.  

7. MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION 
7.1. The Chairman said that he had not raised in Committee the question of the level of membership subscriptions.  There would be no alteration to the subscriptions, which would remain at ₤6.

8. 100 CLUB – PROGRESS REPORT
8.1. The Chairman said that unfortunately it would not be possible to make the first draw.  The number of 100 Club subscriptions returned was 71, whereas a minimum of 100 was needed.  The first draw would now take place on Osterley Day, 15th July.  

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1. The Chairman said that for many years at Osterley Day Audrey Conacher had run the bric-a-brac stall.  Donations of bric-a-brac, such as good quality china, glasses and ornaments, were required.   There would also be a book stall, and donations of hard and soft backed books, cd’s. and dvd’s. were requested.  In addition there would be a tombola stall - ₤1 a ticket and a prize every time.  Friends with items to give should talk to the Chairman following the meeting, or telephone him.  Collection could be arranged.  

9.2. The Chairman acknowledged the presence of members of the National Trust staff: Sian Harrington, Andy Eddy, Emily Meacher and Alan Rideout.

9.3. John James, on behalf of the Friends, recorded their thanks to Ian Conacher for his leadership, supported by his wife Audrey.  
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